GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH CARE FINANCE
NOTICE OF FUNDING AVAILABIITY
The Department of Health Care Finance (DHCF) announces a Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA) for grant funds to increase District residents’ access to outpatient health care services by providing local building owners in Wards 7 and 8 with financial support to improve their facilities for health care delivery.  The Director of DHCF has authority to issue grants under the Department of Health Care Finance Establishment Act of 2007, effective February 27, 2008 (D.C. Law 17-109; D.C. Official Code 7-771.05(4) (2012 Repl.). 
A Request for Applications (RFA) for the below opportunity will be released under a separate announcement with guidelines for submitting the application, allocation formula, and reporting requirements.  
Description of Opportunity:
Grant funds will be made available to increase District residents’ access to outpatient health care services by providing local building owners in Wards 7 and 8 with financial support to improve their facilities for health care delivery.  The funds provided through this grant will help: 
1. Increase health care capacity in Wards 7 and 8; 
2. Assist existing and new building owners with gap funding to improve their facilities so that they meet health care delivery standards; and 
3. Address new and unforeseen costs associated with updating a facility for health care purposes. 
Eligibility Requirements: 
Applicants must be private and non-profit owners of new or existing buildings in the District of Columbia and must obtain a Certificate of Clean Hands from the District dated within 6 months prior to the submission of application. The improvements being made to the facility must occur in a facility in which the owner or operator (lessee) of the facility space already has a Certificate of Need or has an application for a Certificate of Need pending with the DC Health State Health Planning and Development Agency as of the date of application. 
A RFA will be released on or around July 16, 2021 The application package will be available online on the DHCF website (https://dhcf.dc.gov/page/dhcf-grant-opportunities). 
Completed applications must be received on or before 5PM EDT on July 21, 2021.  Applications must be submitted electronically to angelique.martin@dc.gov.  No applications will be accepted after the submission deadline. All eligible applications will be reviewed through a competitive process. 
For additional information regarding this NOFA, please contact Angelique Martin, Deputy Director of Finance, via email at angelique.martin@dc.gov.

